Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
Scalar Consulting Group Inc.
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT), District Four announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.

DATES AND TIMES: Tuesday, January 18, 2022, (online) 5:00 p.m.; Wednesday, January 19, 2022, (in-person) 5:00 p.m. – 7:00 p.m.

PLACE: Robert Morgade Library located at 5851 SE Community Dr., Stuart, FL 34997

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: Project at SR 5/US-1 (Federal Highway) and SE Morningside Drive (MP 12.752) involves the change of the existing full median opening to a new directional median opening, which will prohibit left turns from SE Morningside Drive onto northbound SR 5/US-1. No capacity improvements (i.e., lengthening of the existing left turn lanes) are proposed at this intersection. 

The Public Information Meeting will be held in two formats on the following dates and times:

• Online Meeting: Tuesday, January 18, 2022, 5:00 p.m. Please use the following link to register for the Online Workshop www.tinyurl.com/US-1Morningside. If you are unable to attend the meeting, a recording of it will be posted at: www.d4fdot.com/tcfdot/future_projects_index.asp.
• In-person Meeting: Wednesday, January 19, 2022, 5:00 p.m. – 7:00 p.m. The in-person Public Information Meeting will be held as an open-house format at the Robert Morgade Library located at 5851 SE Community Dr., Stuart, FL 34997.

The same information will be presented at both the online and in-person Public Information Meeting so attending both is not necessary. Project information is posted at: www.d4fdot.com/tcfdot/future_projects_index.asp. Notices are being sent to all property owners and tenants located within or nearby the Morningside residential communities and to other public officials, regulatory agencies, organizations, and individuals interested in the project. FDOT solicits public participation without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability, or family status.

A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Rana Keel, EI, FDOT Project Manager, at (954)777-4079, toll free at 1(866)336-8435, ext. 4079, or via email at rana.keel@dot.state.fl.us.

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Rana Keel, EI, FDOT Project Manager, at (954)777-4079, toll free at 1(866)336-8435, ext. 4079, or via email at rana.keel@dot.state.fl.us. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).

For more information, you may contact: Rana Keel, EI, FDOT Project Manager, at (954)777-4079, toll free at 1(866)336-8435, ext. 4079, or via email at rana.keel@dot.state.fl.us.
